
REPORT FROM MAY 19, 2002 
Sunday School 299 
Worship 388 
Brookridge  39 
Budget Requirement To Date $238,960.40 
Budget Receipts To Date (89.71%) $214,370.21 
FULFILLING THE PROMISE 
FTP Pledges $743,042.60 
FTP Pledged Gifts To Date (67.87%) $504,327.24 
Total Building Fund Receipts To Date $2,431,817.42 
Balance Due on Building $608,472.79 

OPPORTUNITIES FOR THE WEEK OF MAY 26 - JUNE 1 
Sunday, May 26 
8:00 a.m. Baptist Men’s Breakfast—Smith Hall 
9:15        Media Center Open 
9:30 Sunday School Classes  
10:45 Gathering in Sanctuary for Worship 
12:15 p.m. Visitation Assignments 
 No Evening Activities 
Monday, May 27 
 Office Closed - Memorial Day 
Tuesday, May 28 
6:45 - 7:45 a.m. Adult I Men’s Bible Study 
Wednesday, May 29 
7:00 p.m. Prayer Meeting 
7:30  Sanctuary Choir, yoU-Turn Rehearsals 
 

 
Workers in Worship Nursery   May 26, 10:30 a.m. 
Jill Knight; Ivarene Billings; Beth Huff; Marla Andrews; Doug & Janet 
Somers; Tom & Lisa Jo Sparling 
Greeters:  May 26 Sandy Mills & Steve Overby 
Deacon of the Week: Charlie Jones 
Properties Comm. Member on Duty:   Trudy Elkins 
Brookridge Driver:  May 26 Larry Jones  
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Crisis Control Gifts for May:   
Canned Fruit or Toothpaste 

 

*72 cans of pork & beans, 10 chili beans, and 25 bottles of  
dish detergent were collected at CPBC last month  

 
“Whatever you do for one of the least of these brothers of mine, 

 you do for me.“    Matthew 25:40 

FROM ONE MINISTER TO ANOTHER . . . 

Thank-you notes have been received and  
posted on the bulletin board from 
Kate Thomas and David Page. 

 
 

Goal:  $3,000.00 Received to Date:  $1,353.00 

 

Vacation Bible School 

June 10 - 14 
9:00 a.m. - 12:00 noon 

Wow!  These months have flown by so quickly.  It 
seems like just yesterday that we were celebrating Christ-
mas together and here it is summer.  Memorial Day week-
end marks something of a turning point in our church 
scheduling, doesn’t it?  School is out and life changes.  
Why, even those of us who are not in school shift gears 
during the summer, the “good ole’ summertime.” 

 
 Wednesday evenings will still include Midweek 

Prayer Service (beginning on May 29).  Let’s begin at 
7:00, leaving time for other activities scheduled for 
Wednesday evenings.  We’ll miss the suppers, but look 
forward to resuming them in August. 

 
 Sunday morning’s message will focus on the 

greatest gifts that parents need to give to their children 
(Proverbs 3:1-6).  What an important task is ours in the 
rearing of our children, a task that must be shared by the 
entire church.  Join with me as we explore that important 
responsibility.  Since this will be Memorial Day Weekend, 
we will have no evening activities. 

 
 We have a great summer ahead of us, and I look 

forward to sharing it with you.  See you Sunday! 
 

 Jim Baucom 



Leading us in 
The Worship of God 
 Sunday, May 26, 10:45 a.m. 

 
 

Teach Us to Love - Sanctuary Choir 
Parents’ Greatest Gifts 

Proverbs 3:1-6 
- Dr. Jim Baucom  

Our prayers and support are offered to the following 
members of our church family who are, or have been 
in the hospital in the last week: 

Nell Baker, Annie B. Cook, Erin Fricke, 
 Bobby Haymore, Mildred Hoots, James O’Flaherty 

     My thanks to the church for the gracious 5th anniversary mone-
tary gift.  As I said to many of you yesterday, there are days that 
the time seems to have flown by, while on other days it seems that 
College Park has always been a part of our lives.  I am grateful for 
the sense of family Jenny, the girls, and I experience.  I love what I 
do and I love sharing it with all of you.  Thanks be to God. 
     College Parkers Trip to Biltmore, Tuesday, June 18 - You 
are invited to travel with the group to Biltmore for a tour of the 
house and rose gardens and a buffet lunch at the Deer Park Restau-
rant.  We will leave at 8 a.m. and return by 6 p.m.  The cost of the 
trip is $50.  If you would like to go, please contact me as soon as 
possible. 
     Handbell Ringing Class - Singing Class:  Our classes will 
begin Sunday, June 2.  The bell group will meet at 5 p.m. and 
the singing class at 6 p.m.  Both of these classes are designed to 
help those with an interest in gaining experience with both ring-
ing and singing.  The classes are open to anyone, youth–adults. 
If you are interested (even if you cannot attend the first class), 
please contact Jeff  ASAP. 
     Attention Ainesis Members:  The above mentioned class 
does not count as your summer voice lesson.  There will be a 
sign-up in Sunday School beginning this week. 

 It is a great pleasure to welcome Angie Somers to our staff for 
the summer!  Angie will be directing all of our Children’s Ministry 
programming, and we are excited about the enthusiasm and gifts that 
she brings to this leadership position.  She will be writing on a weekly 
basis, so be sure to read her corner carefully to keep up with all the 
events for children.  Again...welcome Angie! 
 Last Saturday night’s “Coffee House” was a huge success.  
We had a great crowd here, fellowshipping together, and hearing the 
message of Jesus Christ proclaimed in the music of yoU-Turn.  Those 
in attendance also gave an offering of over $200 to help send a young 
man on a mission trip to “an eastern country” (for security reasons the 
country can not be revealed) to help spread the gospel of Jesus Christ.  
Once again, the evening would not have been possible except for the 
hard work of our youth parents, uncles, Sunday School teachers, and 
more!  For those of you who made it happen… you may never know 
(this side of Heaven) what a blessing you are!    

Mountain outreach 
 The Siler family is ready for our team to build a safe, 
durable home for them. There is a list of the items that are 
needed on the table in the church hall.  Be sure to sign-up for 
what your family can supply for the Silers.  If you can help 
with pick-up of large items on June 15, please call Roger 

Jones. 
 

 Goal: $14,000.00  
 Received To Date: $13,335.29    

Needed…Messengers from College Park to attend the Pilot 
Mountain Baptist Association Annual Meeting on July 28! 

JOB BOARD 
For part-time or full-time help, you may post requests on the bulle-
tin board beside where the drink machine used to be on the bottom 
floor of the educational building.  Our youth will be checking this 

board regularly!  If you have questions, feel free to call the Job 
Board Administrator, Allen Rawls, @ 945-2688! 

 Yea, it is almost summertime!!  This summer is full of exciting 
things in which our children can participate!  Vacation Bible School is 
right around the corner—June 10-14.  We are going to join our friends, 
the Veggie Tales, as we go on an Overboard Adventure and “Learn to 
Walk in God’s Ways.”  It should be exciting with a lot of Bible study, 
music, games, crafts and fellowship.  Registration forms and flyers are 
located at the Welcome Center.  Sign up today and share the news 
around the community. 
 This summer we are also going to have our Veggie Tales Club 
starting Tuesday, June 18th from 9-12.   Veggie Tales will meet every 
Tuesday and is for all children who are rising kindergarteners through 
rising 6th graders.  There is a $30 club membership fee.  Don’t miss the 
fun.  Come join Larry, Bob and all the Veggies.   Registration forms for 
Veggie Tales can be found at the Welcome Center also.  If you have any 
questions, please feel free to contact me or Ramon at the church of-
fice @ 768-5870. 

 

Baptist Men’s Breakfast 
Sunday, May 26 

8:00 
Smith Hall 

Did you know… 
that you can view the current issue as well as historical 
copies of Highlights on the church web page?!  Check it 
out at www.collegeparkbaptist.org. 

 
 
  

 We would like to welcome Robert Blankenship to our 
staff.  Robert joined our team as Properties Manager on 
Monday, May 20.  He is a Christian family man.  He and 
his wife, Dustie, and their three children live in Pfafftown 
and are active members of Pfafftown Baptist Church.  
Robert brings many skills to his position of Properties 
Manager.  Please join us as we welcome him to his new 
duties at College Park. 


